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UWP CONNECTIONS AROUND THE WORLD 
A UWP participant finds a surprising connection during a recent tour stop. 

Hello! My name is Britt van Rozendaal and I am from the Netherlands. I am currently traveling 
with Cast B 2015. Last week we were in Gainesville, Georgia. I had a wonderful week thanks  
especially to my host family. Let me tell you a bit more about them. 
 

Like every travel day, we arrive in the afternoon to our next destination. I received my allocation 
card with my host family information. It read: Scott Purcell and Jamy August. Our host dad arrived 
and my roommates and I introduced ourselves. My host dad asked me where I was from. I replied 
that I was from a small town close to Eindhoven in The Netherlands. “You probably don’t know 
it,” I said. “Maybe,” Scott replied. “Is it called Schijndel?” 

 

I was shocked. “Yes,” I answered. “I am from Schijndel. How do you know my home town?” Scott 
then told me that he was an alumnus of UWP. “I traveled with Cast 1986 C and was on the public 
relations team in Schijndel.” I thought that was really awesome and mentioned that my parents 
hosted for the first time during the cast’s visit to Schijndel. 
Scott then asked for my parents’ names. After I told him, his 
facial expression changed. “Oh my gosh! I stayed with your 
parents! You weren’t even born then.” 

 

I couldn't believe this. “You’re the 
Scott?!” I exclaimed. “My parents told 
me so many stories about you!” 

 

I immediately called my parents who 
were vacationing in Spain. It was 
1:00am there. My mom answered the 
phone, worried that something was 
wrong. After telling her who I was with, 
my mom and Scott spoke for the first 

time in 29 years.  
 

During our host family day that 
week, my parents Skyped with Scott 
and reminisced about UWP and the 
great times they had together. I am 
so happy I could reconnect my  
parents with Scott. I look forward to 
visiting them again. 

Top: Scott (center) smiles with Brit (top left), 
other UWP participants, and friends. Bottom: 

Scott (left) types up a public relations report—on  
a typewriter! –with Brit’s father in the  

background.  

Brit van Rozendaal 



A VIEW FROM THE STAGE AT WORLD YOUTH DAY 
A UWP alumnus recalls performing for thousands on a summer day in 1993. 

During the summer of 1993, Eduardo Aguirre (‘84E) 
was an Assistant Cast Manager for UWP and 
learned that Cast 1993 C would be performing for 
Pope John Paul II in Denver for World Youth Day 
along with two other casts, alumni and staff. The 
three summer casts were in the middle of staging 
and orientation when this event occurred, so all the 
stops were pulled out to provide a quality,  
professional performance at Mile High Stadium. 
 

Pope John Paul II left a legacy for youth in his  
institution of World Youth Day in 1986 in Rome, 
which has continued, carrying on the hope for the youth of the world and inviting them to  
participate. There have been 12 International World Youth Day celebrations where young people continue to  
answer the invitation of the Pope in staggering numbers. While these events are organized by the clergy of the 
Catholic Church, youth of all faiths are invited to attend, making this gathering truly global. 
 

Eduardo’s recollection of the event was one of excitement and reverence. The cast was able to rehearse on the 
stage just prior to World Youth Day and performed a lineup that included the songs “What Color is God’s Skin?”, 

“Up with People,” an international medley, and “Room for  
Everyone.” In fact, “Room for Everyone” had to be extended and 
repeated because the Pope’s helicopter was late. The cast kept 
singing the song over and over. Eduardo noted, “It was just crazy, 
performing in front of 60,000 people, and it was one of the high-
lights of our year before we even hit the road! I will remember this 
forever.” 

 

Video clips and photos of this 1993 international experience were  
displayed in the “Journey” room at the recent Celebrate 50!  
Reunion in Orlando. Many attendees recalled the event, and 
emailed or texted Eduardo photos of him performing at World 
Youth Day. Eduardo commented “…to experience this historic  
fifty-year reunion and hear from friends who saw photos of me in      

   the 1993 display was really special.” 

 

Another Pope will be entertained by UWP this year. Cast B 2015’s 
world tour will end in Rome this semester. During their week in 

Rome the cast will perform for Pope Francis during his weekly address in St. Peter’s Square. Pope Francis has also 
announced a Jubilee Year of Mercy which begins on December 8, 2015. Pope Francis will be celebrating this day by 
going to the Piazza Mignanelli and the Piazza di Spagna (the Spanish Steps). He will lay a wreath at the Colonna 
dell’Immacolata on the Spanish Steps and will also give his annual message there. This event is being hosted by the 
Mayor of Rome. UWP’s Cast B 2015 has been invited to perform at this auspicious event. 
 

If you’d like to join the cast in Rome to experience the sights, sounds, and gelato, we invite you to sign up for  
Viva Roma, UWP’s guest experience program. More information can be found at www.upwithpeople.org/vivaroma. 
 

Written by Amy Jordan Russ (‘76B). Amy really hopes her husband reads this article and tells her that she can sign up 
for the Viva Roma guest experience program. 
 

UWP casts, staff, and alumni perform at World Youth Day at Mile High Stadium. 

From left to right: Michael Scott Curnes (’80B), Eduardo Aguirre 
(’84E), Todd LeBlanc (’90E), and Miguel Eduardo Lopez (’83E)  

perform “Cielito Lindo” as part of the international medley for World 
Youth Day in 1993. 

http://www.upwithpeople.org/vivaroma


THANK YOU IMPACT DONORS! 
UWP appreciates its monthly donors who, together, contribute more than $40,000 each year. 

Terry (‘81A) and Lindsay (McGregor) (‘84D) Adams 

Herb (‘65A) and Jane Allen (‘65A) 
Cathy (‘89B) and Edward Angell 
Andrew Appel (‘90C) 
Diana (Elliott) Austin (‘72B) 
Grant (‘87A) and Gretchen (Van Dusen) Axton (‘87A) 
James J. Bacon (‘99E) 
Elisheva Basseri (‘98E) and Stefan Heymanns (‘97C) 
Katherine Belk-Arenas (‘88D) and Miguel Arenas 

Jan Vazquez Benjamin (‘71A) 
James Berry (‘85E) and Gavin Headlee 

Kevin Bespflug (‘98A) 
Richard (‘81E) and Dawn (Brand) Binford (‘82E) 
Kristi (Messick)(‘96D) and David Blanchard 

Katarina Boberg (‘79B) 
Anne (Criswell) (‘80D) and David Boccignone 

Ashley (‘83A) and Maria (Pettersson) Boozer (‘92A) 
Carol Borden 

Carol Bowar and Edward Halbert (‘92D) 
Barbara (Smith) Butierez (‘75A) 
Bevin Carithers (‘94D) 
Linda Carney (‘83D) and Lisa Keeter (‘81C) 
Jennifer (Porter) (‘88D) and Leo Carrillo 

Mark-Alan Clemente (‘84B) 
David Corder (‘80C) 
Jennifer (Tasso) Davis (‘95B) 
Louisa (Crockett) (‘72B) and Mark Davis 

Anna-Marie (Broback) (‘98E) and Michael Devine 

Lisa (Ritchie) Dionisio (‘97A) 
Tristen (Hubbard) (‘97E) and Brian Dixey 

Jacqueline (Sullivan) Duncan (‘86D) 
Keith Dyer (‘83E) 
Colleen and George “Jug” Eastman 

Martha Elcan (‘73A) 
Emmy Eoff (‘81A) 
Matthew Erley (‘07B) 
Renita (D’Souza) (‘97A) and Joaquin Fonseca  
Pierre Fontaine (‘84C) 
Marc Freedman (‘85D) 
Keith (‘66C) and Pamela (Gearhart) Frohreich (‘66B) 
Sara Garcia (‘77A) 
Paul Giuliana (‘84B) 
Patricia (Berry) (‘69B) and Robert Glassner (‘68B) 
Richard and Judy Goddard  
Michael Goldberg (‘84A) 
Robert Googe (‘80B) 
 

“I give to Up with People 
through the monthly IMPACT 
Club because it’s easy to set up. 
The monthly gift is small 
enough to not make a major 
difference to my bank account 
and at the end of the year, I’ve 
made a huge impact. As an 
alumnus, I want to support Up 
with People and for me, this is 
the easiest way.” 

                  - Grant Axton (‘87A) 

Amy Gopp (‘89A) 
Terri Gregory (‘73B) 
Amy (Hankins) Griffith (‘83D) 
Stephanie Hamilton (‘86B) 
Jarvis (‘67A) and Nancy Harriman (‘66B) 
Helen (Heim) Haugedal (‘88C) 
Laura (Weinger) Housley (‘80B) 
Karl Innes (‘67A) 
Sandra (Klein) (‘75A) and Bo Jessop 

Lindsey Johnson Suddarth (‘78D) and  
     John Suddarth 

Amy Jordan Russ (‘76B) and Christopher Russ 

Soren Jorgenson (‘84A) 
Nathan Kafka (‘00C) 
Robert (‘73C) and Sheila Kelly 

Bonnie Knight (‘69B) 
Gert Lambrecht (‘85E) 
Tim (‘75C) and Charlotte (Sander) Lane (‘75C) 
Dean Lapham (‘86B) 
Kathy Lee (‘81A) 
Wayne Leiss (‘87D) 
Ken Leist (‘93C) 
Owen and Kathleen Lentz 

Megan Luebke (‘09B) 
Frank (‘66A) and Helen McGee 

Jeffrey (’92A)) and Sarah (Armstrong)  
     McLaughlin (’95C) 
Gretchen (Schmidt) (‘92A) and Isaac Mertes 

Gillian Meuris (‘98C) 
Erin (Scharnitzky) Moffat-Lynch (‘98B) 
Tracy (Jarvis) Moore (‘91A) 
Patrica (Wisner) (‘82B) and Sam Morse 

Lynn M. Neeley (‘78E) 
Greg Nelson (‘92A) 
Kathleen (Lawrence) O’Sullivan (‘69B) 
Retta (Bellamy) (‘76A) and Brad Overturf 
Chelsey Panchot 

Leigh (Newton) (‘93B) and Thomas Pechillo 

Mark Phillips (‘81A) 
Kelly (Hall) (‘66C) and Lee (‘66A) Piepmeier 

Linda (Effinger) Quinde (‘83D) 
Christy Ritchie (‘90A) 
Margaret (Morford) (‘88E) and Paul Root 

Martha Runnette (‘91C) and Michael Diana 

Kristin Schmidt (‘95E) 

Due to the overwhelming support 
since the 50th Anniversary reunion in 
Orlando, we were not able to list all 
monthly IMPACT donors in time for 
publication. We sincerely apologize. 

Scott Schwartz (‘99B) 
John and Lisa Schwartz 

Julie (Clifford) (‘91A) and David Smail 
Donald Soloff (‘74B) 
Jeffrey Stearnes (‘95B) 
David Stockwell (‘90E) 
Norman and Jeanine Storrs 

David Stright (‘76B) 
Shan (‘82B) and Kathy Thomas 

David Tillman (‘83D) 
Stephanie and George Villegas 

Carolina Walicki (‘98E) 
Patrick Walloch (‘67B) 
Hannah Weldon (‘88D) 
Richard Westerman (‘75B) 
Bret Whissel (‘80A) 
Paul Whitaker 

Esther Wieman (‘98D) 
Scott Willard (‘96C) and  
     Marie-Helene Fortin (‘96A) 
Phil (‘76C) and Leigh Ann (Koussa)  
     Worcester (‘77A) 
 

 

http://www.upwithpeople.org/Default.aspx?PageID=13878138&A=SearchResult&SearchID=1096935&ObjectID=13878138&ObjectType=1


UWP CELEBRATES FIFTY YEARS IN ORLANDO 
Over 2,000 alumni attended the five-day celebration and left with memories to last a lifetime. 

There was a party at the Swan and Dolphin Resort in Orlando in August 2015. Everyone was invited: alumni, host 
families, parents of current and former students, former staff, and fans and friends. There were dance parties until 
the early morning hours, hugs happening each second in the hotel lobby, and random swing clap breakout sessions. 
One could walk through “The Journey,” an emotional and beautiful experience put together by a group of people 
led by John Gonzalez (‘67C) to commemorate UWP’s story. People from around the world came to reconnect with 
one another, reminisce about how UWP has impacted their lives, and celebrate the organization that has made a 

positive difference in global communities since 1965. Check out a handful of the photos taken at the celebration  
below. A special thank you to Terry “T” McCreary (‘68B) and Vickie (Henthorn) Law (‘66B) for their many months of 
planning such a successful and dynamic event. 

 

Top left: UWP alumni celebrate the swing clap, a 
classic UWP move. Top middle: Audience  
members were moved as large fabric doves flew 
around the ballroom during “Can We Sing A 
Song Of Peace.” Top right: Members of the  
Tapestry Cast strike a pose after “Throw Me the 
Ball.” Second row middle: Cast B 2015 sings “A 
Single Step” at EPCOT. Second row right:  
President and CEO, Dale Penny (‘71A) speaks 
about his vision for the next fifty years of UWP. 
Third row middle: Clayton Colwell sings “There’s 
Gonna Be Another Day.” Third row right:  
Members of A Common Beat Japan perform at 
the Celebrate 50! reunion. Bottom left: a young 
Common Beat performer entertained audience 
members during each performance. Bottom 
right: UWP Founder, J. Blanton Belk, signs the 
globe during The Journey walkthrough. 



http://www.campuwp.org/
http://www.upwithpeoplejr.org/
http://www.upwithpeople.org/50thEvents/50thEvents.html


STUDENT PROFILE 
Meet Jeani Tamakloe from Ghana, a member of Cast B 2015. 

What are you hoping to teach your fellow cast members? 

I make sure to share differences in social interactions like table manners and how to address elders. I’m also educating 
them about food in Ghana, and our history and how it impacts our community today. 

 

What are you hoping to learn from your UWP journey? 

I really want the opportunity to learn more about production management. I was chosen as the 
production intern and I’m learning a lot of new things. I think it will help me achieve my dream 
to work in the live event management industry. I plan to eventually attend graduate school and 
get a Masters degree in event management or entrepreneurship. 
 

What are your thoughts of your UWP experience thus far? 

UWP is an invigorating journey that transforms you through the experiences you will have with 
the rest of your cast. Prepare yourself to learn and experience new things you may not be used 
to. Be more confident in who you are because each of us has something unique to bring. 

Jeani sings a song in one of the medleys from “The Journey.” 

https://upwithpeople.worldsecuresystems.com/Default.aspx?PageID=13878138&A=SearchResult&SearchID=1168106&ObjectID=13878138&ObjectType=1
mailto:sponsorship@upwithpeople.org


http://store.upwithpeople.org/
http://www.portraitforpeace.org/


http://www.upwithpeople.org/vivaroma


CAST B 2015 TOUR SCHEDULE 
Make sure you are up-to-date with our current cast. Click here to find out where Cast B 2015 will be touring! 

June 28—August 2, 2015 

Denver, Colorado | Staging & Orientation 

 

July 29, 2015 | Cast B 2015 Premiere 

 

August 3—9, 2015 

Orlando, Florida | 50th Anniversary Event 

 

August 10—16, 2015 

North Fulton County, Georgia 

 

August 17—23, 2015 

Gainesville, Georgia 

 

August 24—30, 2015 

Statesboro, Georgia 

 

August 31– September 6, 2015 

Melbourne, Florida 

 

September 7—13, 2015 

Venice, Florida 

 

September 14—20, 2015 

Aguascalientes, Mexico 

 

September 21—27, 2015 

Monterrey, Mexico 

 

September 28—October 4, 2015 

Zacatlán, Mexico 

 

October 5—8, 2015 

Toluca, Mexico 

 

October 9—19, 2015 

Puebla, Mexico 

 

October 19—25, 2015 

Oostende, Belgium  
 

October 26—November 1, 2015 

Antwerp, Belgium 

 

 

November 2—8, 2015 

Neuchâtel, Switzerland 

 

November 9—15, 2015 

Weinfelden-Frauenfeld, Switzerland 

 

November 16—22, 2015 

Vaduz, Liechtenstein 

 

November 23—29, 2015 

Brussels, Belgium |50th Anniversary Event 

 

November 30—December 10, 2015 

Rome, Italy  
 

 

http://www.upwithpeople.org/WOrld-tour/
http://www.upwithpeople.org/50thEvents/50thEvents.html
http://www.upwithpeople.org/50thEvents/50thEvents.html

